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Next Meeting Location: 
At the Henderson Terminal Building meeting room at 7:30 PM on March 9

th
, 2011. 

Informal dinner before will start at 6:00 PM at Nacho Daddy’s on 9925 S. Eastern on the 

NW corner of St. Rose Parkway (north end of Lowes shopping center). 

http://www.nachodaddy.com/  

 

2011 Officers and Directors: 
President:  Roger Hansen 

Vice President: Terry Frazier 

Secretary:  Sebastian (Seb) Trost 

Treasurer:  Brian Prinzavalli 

Director:  Dean Herrington  

Director:  Kathleen Jones 

Director:  Randy Holland 

 

 

Vice-Presidents Corner 
Our program this month will be a site visit to new member Glenn Austin’s business: 

VNE Jet, our local Eclipse Jet support center.  Get ready to drool!  After a quick meeting 

at our usual location, we can drive (or even walk) to VNE Jet at #1370 Jetstream Way, 

Suite 100.  They are located in the center row of the new hangars just North of the 

Terminal Building.  Lots of parking near their door.   

 

For our dinner location, we will try Nacho Daddy’s again at 9925 S Eastern Ave., in the 

NE Corner of the Lowes parking lot at St. Rose and Eastern.  They have lots of non-

Mexican fare on the menu, and promised to take orders individually as soon as we are 

ready to speed things up.   

Hope to see you there! 

 

Terry Frazier 

Vice President, EAA Chapter 1300 

 

http://www.eaa1300.org/
http://www.nachodaddy.com/


 

EAA Chapter 1300 Meeting Minutes - February 9, 2011 
 

Presidents Call to Order: 7:45PM 

 

Welcome and Introductions: 

Students of Mike Radomir: 

Alex Volker – student – going to UND passed private pilot checkride a month ago 

Franz – helo CFI getting fixed wing CFI 

Danny Amster – member – just got CFI 

Darren – AF Raptor Crew Chief 

Janet Denton – pilot – working on ratings 

Mike Denton- member of flying club 

Cory – private pilot in Mike’s group 

Norm Wagner 

Tom John – HND pilot w/ 182 

Rita Bowman – 152  

 

Ernie - friend of Tom Mahon – from San Jose visiting – working on an RV-6 kit 

 

We officially have a new airplane to add to the chapter’s roster. Andy Johnson had his 

RV-12 signed off for flight this past Sunday. Let’s give Andy a hand! 

 

Tonight’s meeting is a presentation by one of our members, Mike Radomsky. Mike tells 

me that it is a combination of informative and fun. 

 

Treasurers Report – Brian Prinzavalli 

Beginning Balance $1954.44 

 Income 

  Dues     240.00 

  50/50       45.00 

  Software          13.00 

  Silent Auction    630.00    

Total Income    928.00 

     2882.44 

 Expenses: 

  Food       221.77 

Ending Balance  $2660.67 

 

In case you missed the newsletter, the auction last month generated $630 for the 

chapter and we have one or two items that were not picked up. See Roger after the 

meeting as they are down in Roger’s hangar. 

Motion to accept?  Mike Smith Second? Tom 

 

Minutes from last meeting (September)  

Questions or comments additions or corrections? 



Do I have a motion for acceptance?  Dean Herrington  

Second? Bob Rogers Motion approved. 

 

Asked about word file – okay to membership 

 

Announcements: 

1. We had a trial dinner gathering at Nacho Daddy’s and I would like to see a 

show of hands as to whether we should continue use them on meeting night or 

continue to search for an acceptable gathering spot.  

2. Okay – timing will be better hopefully – try it again 

3. Next month’s meeting will be at the terminal in our normal room and 

hopefully we will have a full report by Andy Johnson of the first flight of his 

RV-12. We should have Andy’s plane on display either at the terminal or the 

hangar depending on temperature and wind. 

4. Don’t forget this month’s fly-out is to Mesquite on the 26th. If you’re not 

flying, plan on driving, it’s a nice affair. Dean, is this the gala affair that got 

cancelled due to the Pres being in the area or is it just a good breakfast?  

5. Anyone have an announcement they would like to make? 

6. Don’t forget, we have an informal meeting on Saturday morning upstairs at 

the Landings. Come join us at 8:00 AM every Saturday. 

 

Old Business: 

Roger mentioned a couple of meetings ago that he had contacted the restorers of the DC-7B 

you saw in Sport Aviation a couple of months ago. Well I had some correspondence with 

them and they are interested in coming to Las Vegas carrying people both ways . . . nothing 

like revenue flights when you burn about 250-300 gallons an hour. Questions to be asked” 

a. Do we want to get involved? (Involvement would have to be based on donations 

from ???) 11 hands 

b. Anyone have a connection with a casino’s marketing people? no 

c. Publicity with radio or TV stations? no 

 

Dick McEwen mentioned the B-29 when it came to Bullhead City for reference 

$10000 up front 

xxx gallons of gas  

$500-$1250 a seat 

 

The idea will be tabled for now until we hear more from the DC-7B group 

 

New Business: 

Mike’s Radomir’s flyout to Page, AZ on Feb 19th 

 

 

Any Other Comments or Questions? 

 

50/50 drawing $54 – won by Brian Prinzavalli 

 



Motion to adjourn?  8:25PM 

 

Refreshments for tonight’s meeting courtesy of Kathleen Jones.  

 

 

Member Profile:  
This month, new member Shawn Franklin volunteered his profile for the group to read. 

Enjoy! 

 

Name: Shawn Franklin 
Spouse: Mohyon 
Nick Name: Kobwo 
Born and/or Raised: Dallas Texas  
Family Situation: Me and the wife 
Current Job: Reaper operator for the Air Force 
Flying Experience: F16 military, All kinds of small aircraft - civilian 
Airplane Flying: Cherokee 140 
Airplane Built/Building: RV-7 Empennage  
Why I Joined: Seems to be the active chapter here in Vegas 
What I Hope to Achieve: Meet fellow builders 
Places I've Lived: Europe, Asia, all over the western US 
 

 

Webpage Material: 
Everyone is encouraged to submit material, information, or pictures of interest for 

publication on the Chapter’s Webpage. Send whatever you have to Randy Holland, 

webmaster (randy@randyandrachael.com). The chapter webpage URL is 

http://www.eaa1300.org. Be sure to update any bookmarks. 

 

Advertisements: 
Hugh Mattern has a Lancair 320 for sale. See the website link below: 

http://www.airportbum.com/lancair.htm 

 

 

Member Profile: 
Looking for volunteers to give their profiles. We want to hear about YOU! We’ve 

covered most of the BOD – we want to hear about you! Send your profile to Seb Trost. I 

can send you a template of suggested topics. 

 

 


